

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Solomon welcomed everyone in attendance and called the Public Hearing to order.

PUBLIC HEARING

City Administrator David Plummer started the meeting at 6:25 PM. Administrator Plummer explained the purpose of the meeting was to satisfy the requirements of KRS 174.100 which states that a public hearing is required prior to expenditure by unit of local government of state-derived tax revenues on roads.

Administrator Plummer explained that the City of Union receives to forms of payments, one being Local Government Economic Assistance Fund (LGEAF) and the other being Municipal Road Aid. The City of Union is a recipient of Non-Coal Mineral Receipt. This is restricted funds and can only be used on items such as public safety, libraries, work force training, industrial economic development, environmental safety, health, public transportation, recreation and educational facilities. The city receives approximately \$600 to \$700 every quarter. There are no plans to spend this money this fiscal year.

Administrator Plummer explained the city receives approximately \$9,000 from Municipal Road Aid, this is money that comes from the state gas tax and is divided up amongst cities across the state based on population. There are no plans to spend this money in this fiscal year. The money will build up and be used for road projects or in the case of an emergency.

City Engineer Barry Burke asked if the money could be utilized for the 2023 Street project if needed. City Administrator Plummer agreed that the Municipal Road Aid funds could be used to offset the budget for the 2023 street project if needed.

ADJOURNMENT

City Administrator David Plummer closed the public hearing at 6:29 PM.

Approved:

Hon. Larry Solomon, Mayor

Attest:

Tammy Wilhoite City Clerk